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	Date:
	June 2, 2014


The Office of Community Oriented Policing Services (COPS Office) recently announced the availability of funding under the COPS Hiring Program (CHP).  The CHP is a direct mechanism for communities to re-establish School Resource Officer positions that were lost when the original COPS grant were discontinued, as well as to hire Officers for positions that have been unfunded due to budget cuts. Much of the grant appears similar to the past COPS grants.  One major difference is that there is a required 25% local match in the CHP.
The City and Borough of Sitka received a grant for a School Resource Officer from the COPS Office in 2009-12. The City also received a COPS in 2011-14 grant to fill one of our unfunded positions.  
I request permission to apply for this grant to fund a School Resource Officer and to fund one of the other unfunded positions.   The details are listed in the COPS announcement below.

“The application period for the 2014 COPS Hiring Program (CHP) is now open. Applications for this year’s CHP solicitation must be complete and submitted by 7:59 PM, EDT on Monday, June 23, 2014, in order to receive consideration. CHP is a competitive grant program that provides funding directly to law enforcement agencies having primary law enforcement authority to impact their community policing capacity and problem solving efforts. 
Under Fiscal Year (FY) 2014 CHP, awardees may receive up to 75 percent of the approved entry-level officer salary and fringe benefit costs, with a minimum 25 percent local cash match requirement and a maximum federal share of $125,000 per officer position over a three-year grant period. Grant funds may be used to hire new, full-time sworn officer positions, to rehire officers who have been laid off, or to rehire officers who are scheduled to be laid off on a specific future date as a result of local budget cuts. As in the past, CHP requires that each position awarded be retained with local funds for a minimum of 12 months at the conclusion of 36 months of federal funding for each position. Applicants must also use awarded CHP funding to supplement (increase) state, local and or Bureau of Indian Affairs funds that otherwise would have been dedicated to sworn officer positions in the absence of the grant. FY 2014 CHP funding is limited, and all awards are subject to the availability of appropriated funds and any modifications or additional requirements that may be imposed by law.”
Cc; Finance Director Jay Sweeney
